THE SEWER BOARD MEETING OF THE CIVIL CITY OF NEW ALBANY, INDIANA, WAS HELD IN THE THIRD FLOOR ASSEMBLY ROOM OF THE CITY-COUNTY BUILDING ON THURSDAY, FEBRUARY 27, 2020 AT 9:15 A.M.  

PRESENT: Ed Wilkinson, member and Nathan Grimes, member. Mayor Gahan was not present.
ALSO PRESENT:  April Dickey, Linda Moeller, Rob Sartell, Shane Gibson, Wes Christmas, Larry Summers and Vicki Glotzbach
CALL TO ORDER:
Ed Wilkinson called the meeting to order at 9:15 a.m.

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE:

APPROVAL OR CORRECTION OF THE FOLLOWING MINUTES:

Mr. Grimes moved to approve the February 13, 2020 Regular Meeting Minutes as amended, Mr. Wilkinson second, all voted in favor with the exception of Mayor Gahan who was not present.
BIDS/CONTRACTS:

1. Amendment No. 2 to the agreement for engineering services between City of New Albany, IN and HMB Professional Engineers, Inc.
Mr. Sartell explained that this is from HMB to extend the on-call services for the wastewater treatment plant and it is not to exceed $30,000.00. 

Mr. Grimes moved to approve, Mr. Wilkinson second, all voted in favor with the exception of Mayor Gahan who was not present.

2. 2020 Sewer On-Call Project – New Albany: Task No. 2 - Basin 16 Smoke Testing
Mr. Sartell explained that on mini basins 1, 2 and 3 if we get 1 ½ inches of rain out there that flow just really jumps and they did some field surveys and can’t really find where this is at so they have asked Clark Dietz to a mini SSES smoke testing.  He said that components of that contract would be management.  He said that there are maps with the inspection area and there will be door hangers to let the residents know when they are going to do the smoke testing.  He stated that field inspection will do a summary of findings and final project to the city. 
Mr. Wilkinson asked if the flows changed some when we lined all of that stuff in that basin.   

Mr. Christmas stated that it adjusted some but you have to keep in mind that we only lined the public portion.  He said yes, it changed but water is going to find its next best location to come in.  He added that it did impact and acted differently.  

Mr. Sartell stated that when they get done, it will show us what properties are having issues and hopefully we can do something in-house to remedy that situation fairly quickly.
Mr. Christmas stated that they will be identifying more of the direct inflow rather than infiltration.
Mr. Wilkinson asked if that will give him access to all of the private properties with this procedure.

Mr. Christmas replied exterior and nothing internal.  He said this does not involve going in checking basement sumps or anything like that. 
Mr. Sartell stated that he is hoping there is enough low hanging fruit there so they can remedy the problem but if not, they will have to reassess what the next step will be.

Mr. Wilkinson asked if it is reflecting just inside of the manhole that is just inside of the fence of the lift station.

Mr. Sartell stated that he believes that is where the flow meter is at and it is showing the difference.

Mr. Wilkinson asked if it is the same one with the pop-up problem.

Mr. Sartell replied yes.
Mr. Grimes moved to approve, Mr. Wilkinson second, all voted in favor with the exception of Mayor Gahan who was not present.

3. Silver Hills Emergency Repair Change Order No. 1
Mr. Sartell explained that we approved this change order for the block wall around the new lift station on Riddle Lane at the last meeting but we didn’t know the exact total.  He said that we now know it is $9,913.67 and just wanted to get that in the record. 

Mr. Wilkinson stated that the board approved $10,000.00 at the last meeting so it is just being changed by a few bucks.
Mr. Grimes moved to approve, Mr. Wilkinson second, all voted in favor with the exception of Mayor Gahan who was not present.

4.   New Albany Wastewater Pretreatment Ordinance
Mr. Sartell stated that there was some housekeeping that needed to be put in the ordinance for the CBOD and TSS for the SIUs for the permitted industries.  He said that the only change to the ordinance is the addition of total phosphorus limits for SIUs.  He also said that he needs to get this approved so it can be taken to the city council for final approval.

Mr. Wilkinson stated that the one item that we had to install was the sampling station and he asked if all of that stuff is covered in here now as new procedure.
Mr. Sartell stated that all of the requirements that industrial users have to do for pretreatment compliance is in here.  He added that this is the second version and the first one was back in 2012.  He said that we have to do it every time we have a permit renewal.
Mr. Grimes moved to approve, Mr. Wilkinson second, all voted in favor with the exception of Mayor Gahan who was not present.

NEW BUSINESS:

1. Michael McCarty for Fairways of Valley View re: Sewer credits and sanitary sewer extension
Mr. McCarty stated that he is representing Mr. Ken McGee and explained that they are looking to extend the service and get credits for lots 8, 9, 31 and 32.  
Mr. Sartell asked how many credits he is requesting.
Mr. McCarty replied 1240.

Mr. Sartell stated that the sewer extension is in the subdivision which is right behind Lafollette Station and they have been on septic systems for years.  He added that this is kind of an extension of a pre-existing project so he recommended approving the 1240.
Mr. Summers stated that we need the flow out there anyway.
Mr. Sartell stated that we need the flow out there desperately.
Mr. Grimes moved to approve, Mr. Wilkinson second, all voted in favor with the exception of Mayor Gahan who was not present. 


2. NB Develop re: Application for sewer credits for The Glade of Autumn Grove 
Mr. Kevin Taff stated that he is with Blankenbaker & Sons and is with Vitor Bueno this morning to ask for sewer credits for five homes and the amount is 1550 gallons per day for this project off of Kenzig Road.  He said that they were here a few weeks ago regarding the low pressure system. 
Mr. Grimes asked if this is something that was already approved.
Mr. Sartell stated that they approved the use of the low pressure system but they didn’t ask for credits at that time.
Mr. Taff said that he also has a capacity certification allocation letter with him for signature.

Mr. Summers stated that goes to IDEM. 
Mr. Grimes moved to approve credits for 1550 gallons per day for five houses, Mr. Wilkinson second, all voted in favor with the exception of Mayor Gahan who was not present.

COMMUNICATIONS - PUBLIC:

COMMUNICATIONS - CITY OFFICIALS:

SEWER ADJUSTMENTS:

Mrs. Dickey presented a leak adjustment request for Mary Foster in the amount of $1,418.63 for a leak that occurred at the side of the house.  She explained that the water went into the ground and the leak was repaired by Norton & Associates Plumbing.  Supporting documents are attached.

Mr. Grimes moved to approve, Mr. Wilkinson second, all voted in favor with the exception of Mayor Gahan who was not present.

Mrs. Dickey presented a leak adjustment request for Tiara Mask in the amount of $2,322.43 for a leak that occurred under the house in crawl space.  She explained that the water went into the ground and the leak was repaired by Tom Drexler Plumbing.  Supporting documents are attached.

Mr. Grimes moved to approve, Mr. Wilkinson second, all voted in favor with the exception of Mayor Gahan who was not present.

Mrs. Dickey presented a leak adjustment request for Dennis James
 in the amount of $1,344.42 for two leaks that occurred in the main line in the yard between the meter and the house.  She explained that the water into the yard and the leak was repaired by Norton & Associates Plumbing.  Supporting documents are attached.
Mr. Grimes moved to approve, Mr. Wilkinson second, all voted in favor with the exception of Mayor Gahan who was not present.
FINANCIAL REPORT:

Mr. Wilkinson reported that the billing for the month was $1,193,000.00 and that is right inside of the budget.  He said that there are no other changes from the previous report.
TABLED ITEMS:

OLD BUSINESS:

1.   Clark Dietz 
Mr. Christmas reported that the work at Silver Hills is continuing and the retaining wall has been installed and they poured the concrete pad around the wet well and valve vault so now they will be working on the electrical, controls and the shelter that will go over that station.  He stated that the lift station component of that project is moving along and hopefully in the next two weeks they will kind of get that portion of it completed.  He said that the city has extended some offers for the necessary easements on the gravity sewer portion of the project so hopefully those will be accepted as soon as possible so that we can begin to clear and start the gravity sewer portion of the project.  
Mr. Wilkinson asked if we can get the trees cut that need to be cut before those regulations set in.
Mr. Christmas stated that almost all have signed off on the right of entries so we could clear on those properties now but they were trying to get them all so that they can do them all at one time. He added that there is only one that we have an offer out to that we don’t have a right of entry to and it is the largest one.
Mr. Wilkinson stated that with the way the tree removal thing is written, if we drop a tree does it qualify or does it have to be removed.
Mr. Christmas said typically you can drop them and be okay.  He said that he is optimistic that if they can get the offer approved then they should be able to get out there promptly and do the clearing that needs to be done.

Mr. Wilkinson asked if there is an estimate of the number of trees that will be cleared.

Mr. Christmas stated that there are a lot of trees down through there.

Mr. Wilkinson asked if they count all sizes.

Mr. Christmas replied no and stated that usually it is 10 inches and larger and then if you send out a qualified professional to look at some of those, even some of those can be removed from what they would really have to be to be suitable for bat roosting.  He said hopefully they won’t have to get that far into it and just get them cleared.

Mr. Wilkinson stated that the control is in that there is one easement left.

Mr. Christmas replied yes and stated that offer has been extended and they are just waiting on a response.

Mr. Wilkinson asked if it is on one end or the other or right in the middle.

Mr. Christmas stated that it is kind of in the middle and it is the largest one that’s why they haven’t gone out and done any removal yet because a significant portion of it is the only one that we don’t have a right of entry on.  He said that is why they have expedited getting the actual appraisal which has been done and the agreement and offer have been done based off of that appraisal and we are just waiting to get a response if they accept or not.
Mr. Wilkinson asked if Mr. Gibson is handling that.

Mr. Christmas stated that has been delegated to Applegate, Fifer & Pulliam.

Mr. Wilkinson asked when he last communicated with them.

Mr. Christmas stated early last week.
UTILITY REPORT:

CLAIMS:
Mrs. Moeller presented the following claims for the period of 02/13/20 to 02/26/20 in the amount of $406,990.73:

	Sewer Claims 
	 Amount 

	OFFICE SUPPLY COMPANY, INC
	            25.00 

	OFFICE SUPPLY COMPANY, INC
	          415.30 

	SECURITY PROS, LLC
	            62.00 

	HUGHES,CARMEN - ATLAS CLEANING
	          560.00 

	EDRINGTON, JOHN
	          354.12 

	OAKES, SUZANNE
	          329.80 

	FAITH UNLIMITED, LLC.
	          245.87 

	SCHAEFER REAL ESTATE HOLDINGS
	          114.84 

	
	

	Total
	      2,106.93 

	
	

	ACE HARDWARE
	              5.89 

	ACE HARDWARE
	              2.64 

	ACE HARDWARE
	              3.99 

	ACE HARDWARE
	            14.99 

	ACE HARDWARE
	            19.36 

	ACE HARDWARE
	            10.78 

	ACE HARDWARE
	            11.70 

	ACE HARDWARE
	            21.97 

	ACE HARDWARE
	            28.95 

	SHERWIN-WILLIAMS
	          214.17 

	KLEIN BROTHERS SAFE & LOCK
	          179.00 

	CLARK-FLOYD LANDFILL LLC.
	    14,130.22 

	CERTIFIED LABORATORIES
	          646.55 

	QUILL
	            51.99 

	QUILL
	            96.93 

	QUILL
	            20.49 

	QUILL
	          180.92 

	QUILL
	          388.97 

	CINTAS #302
	            84.76 

	CINTAS #302
	            84.76 

	FALLS CITY ELECTRIC SUPPLY
	            44.00 

	HANNUM,WAGLE & CLINE
	      8,653.92 

	CULLIGAN WATER SYSTEMS
	            80.00 

	CULLIGAN WATER SYSTEMS
	          254.40 

	PEYTON'S BARRICADE & SIGN CO.
	          161.20 

	ORR SAFETY EQUIPMENT CO.
	      3,495.00 

	ORR SAFETY EQUIPMENT CO.
	          380.00 

	RED WINGS SHOE STORE
	          214.99 

	STEMLER PLUMBING, INC
	      1,865.60 

	DELTA SERVICES, LLC
	          191.00 

	RODEFER MOSS & CO., PLLC
	      1,375.00 

	C.C.E., INC.
	    (2,000.00)

	C.C.E., INC.
	 207,500.00 

	EYE-TRONICS
	          660.35 

	HOME DEPOT
	            43.96 

	AIRGAS-MID AMERICA
	          147.72 

	RIVER CITY WORK WEAR
	          119.97 

	RIVER CITY WORK WEAR
	          165.00 

	NCL OF WISCONSIN INC
	          962.86 

	NCL OF WISCONSIN INC
	          265.58 

	XYLEM WATER SOLUTIONS USA
	    47,903.99 

	HACH COMPANY
	          658.13 

	GSM FILTRATION INC
	      2,153.48 

	ECO-TECH, LLC-WASTE LOGISTICS
	          446.44 

	ENVIRONMENTAL LABORATORIES INC
	            30.00 

	ELEMENT MATERIALS TECHNOLOGY
	            14.40 

	ELEMENT MATERIALS TECHNOLOGY
	            24.74 

	ELEMENT MATERIALS TECHNOLOGY
	          159.80 

	NAPA OF NEW ALBANY
	            39.45 

	NAPA OF NEW ALBANY
	            12.06 

	NAPA OF NEW ALBANY
	            80.22 

	GOTTA GO INC.
	          972.00 

	GOTTA GO INC.
	      3,402.00 

	CONSTELLATION NEWENERGY
	      2,664.71 

	ALLTERRAIN PAVING & CONSTRUCT
	      1,270.50 

	ALLTERRAIN PAVING & CONSTRUCT
	      2,585.00 

	ALLTERRAIN PAVING & CONSTRUCT
	      2,395.00 

	ALLTERRAIN PAVING & CONSTRUCT
	    13,545.50 

	ALLTERRAIN PAVING & CONSTRUCT
	      3,998.72 

	ERS-OCI WIRELESS
	          750.00 

	SCHWALM USA LLC
	      1,445.40 

	ALLEN HOME IMPROVEMENT
	      2,350.00 

	VERIZON CONNECT MWF, INC.
	          265.00 

	VALVOLINE, LLC
	          161.47 

	WESTERN FIRST AID & SAFTEY
	      1,484.45 

	
	

	Total
	 329,592.04 

	
	

	INDIANA AMERICAN WATER
	          794.50 

	GIBSON LAW OFFICE, LLC
	          564.30 

	SILVER CREEK WATER
	      1,318.00 

	SILVER CREEK WATER
	              9.47 

	SILVER CREEK WATER
	              9.47 

	SILVER CREEK WATER
	              9.47 

	SILVER CREEK WATER
	              7.92 

	SILVER CREEK WATER
	              9.47 

	SILVER CREEK WATER
	              9.47 

	SILVER CREEK WATER
	              9.47 

	SILVER CREEK WATER
	              9.47 

	CLARK CO. REMC
	          136.26 

	CLARK CO. REMC
	          203.33 

	CLARK CO. REMC
	          405.76 

	CLARK CO. REMC
	          153.26 

	CLARK CO. REMC
	          144.44 

	VERIZON WIRELESS
	      2,361.30 

	HARRISON CO. REMC
	          375.52 

	HARRISON CO. REMC
	            91.76 

	HARRISON CO. REMC
	            40.40 

	BORDEN TRI-COUNTY WATER
	          340.20 

	EDWARDSVILLE WATER CO.
	            17.00 

	DUKE ENERGY
	          311.63 

	DUKE ENERGY
	    61,465.20 

	CROWN SERVICES INC
	          826.50 

	SPECTRUM BUSINESS
	          128.29 

	SPECTRUM BUSINESS
	          674.90 

	SPECTRUM BUSINESS
	      2,105.22 

	SPECTRUM BUSINESS
	          154.28 

	BAGBY, WILLIAM
	            35.00 

	CROWN SERVICES INC
	      1,104.50 

	NEOPOST
	      1,466.00 

	
	

	Total
	    75,291.76 

	
	

	Grand Total
	 406,990.73 


Mr. Grimes moved to approve the above claims, Mr. Wilkinson second, all voted in favor with the exception of Mayor Gahan who was not present.
ADJOURN:
There being no further business before the board, the meeting adjourned at 9:37 a.m. 

_____________________________


____________________________

Ed Wilkinson, Vice President



Vicki Glotzbach, City Clerk
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